New Hampshire Orchid Society

Board of Directors Meeting

March 10 2012

Attendance
Present: President Mike Mattozzi, Past-President Steve Tacopina, Treasurer Chuck Crisler, Secretary Adrienne Giovino; Trustees Lee Brockmann, Daryl Yerdon, Jen Marrs and Norm Selander-Carrier

Committee Chairs: Jean Hallstone

Guests: Jean Stefanik, Conservation Chair

Absent: Vice President George Crozer

Opening: Mike called the meeting to order at 10:15 AM.

Norm moved to approve the minutes of the February 2012 meeting with one change. Jen seconded; the motion carried. 

Steve handed out conflict of interest disclosure forms for the BoD to sign. All present did so. George still needs to sign one.
President

· 1% Conservation donation – donating to NHOS conservation counts, so we’ve met that goal. According to Jean, our contribution is higher.
Vice-President

· No report as George is absent but he reported to Mike that the speaker program budget will go over budget due to travel expenses.
Treasurer 

· Expense manifest is $384.58. Mike needed to add to it. Most things came in under-budget; we need to re-budget those under for next year. Made $6777 on show, as shown in show report. Up $10,000 in checkbook over last month due to the show. Steve made a motion to accept. Lee seconded. The motion passed.
· Discussed reimbursement for representing NHOS at local shows for doing our show display. One night lodging is reimbursed, but mileage reimbursement should be considered. The GSA’s rate 51¢ per mile. Daryl and Steve said there is such a policy in place. Discussion that plant pick up and delivery mileage be included. Steve will send us the current policy. Chuck made a motion to adopt the GSA mileage reimbursement rate as part of our travel policy. Lee seconded. Steve recommended deferring vote until we read the current policy and discuss at next meeting. Chuck withdrew motion until next month. Lee agreed.

Secretary

· Nothing to report

Committees
Advertising/Publicity: 

AOS and Affiliated Society Representative: 

Conservation: Three ongoing programs – Fakahatchee Strand Preserve Ghost Orchid, Crossroads lady slipper repopulation project (future cost) and Strawbery Banke greenhouse plant restoration in Portsmouth NH. Jean has applied to the Portsmouth Garden Club for a $500 grant to fund this.

Editorial:

Library: 

Membership: Membership list up to date. Sixty-five new memberships taken in at show, for a total of 83 new members. Previously, we had 148 memberships; current total memberships are 213. According to Mike, we had income from memberships of $786 in February 2012. 

Show: Board needs to decide what percent of the NHOS Store net profits are to be given to capital reserve fund.

Sky Spider Pottery had some pots broken by Radisson staff. Owner did not get a satisfactory response from the hotel: said it wasn’t their fault. Mike spoke to the hotel on Tuesday. It was being addressed.

Need to purchase 13 additional pipe and drape. Mike would like to also purchase additional pipe and drape for behind the Membership table and between tables now to avoid being charged twice for shipping. Jean will come back with total cost.

1,100 postcards brought to show and returned to raffle basket (280 with address labels). 6,300 postcards mailed out.
Show Table Committee:

New England Orchid Shows:  The Nutmeg State show March 17-18. Jen Marrs will set up. 

Risk Management Committee:

Conservation and Education Committee:

Auction Committee:

Website Steering Committee: Expense reports, travel reimbursement policy, BoD minutes, general meeting minutes will be added to the website. The webmaster will give the Secretary access to do so.
Programs: 

Ongoing Business:

New Business:

Miscellaneous

Lee moved to adjourn and Chuck seconded. The motion carried and the meeting was adjourned at 11:35 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Adrienne Giovino
